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Los Angeles, 21st January 2010
Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group 

Homepage at:  http://ieee802.org/18/ 

Mr. Jerome E. Dennis 

Chair, IEC TC 76 

438 Russell Ave. 

Gaithersburg MD 20877 

jerodeni2@aol.com 

Subject: Interpretation sheet about removal of LEDs from IEC 60825-12
Dear Mr. Dennis,  

IEEE 802.18, the Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group (“the RR-TAG”) within IEEE 802, contacted you on 30th September 2008 concerning the issue that LEDs utilised in wireless communications are covered by the laser-safety standard IEC 60825-12, while LEDs in signalling and illumination applications already are covered by IEC 62471. This is of concern to IEEE 802, since a forthcoming standard, IEEE 802.15.7, will address wireless communication with LEDs both in dedicated use cases and in use cases where illumination is combined with wireless communications.
We gratefully received your reply on 17th November 2008 and express our gratitude for addressing our concerns so swiftly. In your response you announced the preparation of an interpretation sheet that would overwrite the explicit mentioning of LEDs in IEC 60825-12, and thus fully covering them in IEC 62471. However, since then we have not received any notification of the publication of this interpretation sheet.
We expect the new standard IEEE 802.15.7 to be submitted for publication in early 2011. Publication of this standard is dependent on prior publication of the interpretation sheet. Can you please inform us concerning the status of the interpretation sheet? 
Thank you in advance.
Regards, 

Michael Lynch 

/s/ 

Michael Lynch                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Chair, IEEE 802.18 Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group 

IEEE-SA Technical Liaison to ITU-R 

cc: Terry deCourcelle, IEEE-SA 

 Paul Nikolich, Chair, IEEE 802 

